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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
October 5, 2017
2:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Niki Brunson (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Roberts, Daniel Henry
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. by Commissioner Brunson and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The committee discussed how their reviews should proceed and how the TRUE Commission’s work should be relayed back to the CPACs for their information. 
The committee discussed the following bills:

2017-667 (reducing the distance limitation of residences of registered sexual predators from schools, playgrounds, etc.) – the committee discussed the rationale for the distance reduction from 2,500 feet to 1,500 feet (still more than the state’s minimum required distance of 1,000 feet), which is a reaction to the difficulty of day care centers and like facilities in finding locations to operate that aren’t within the 2,500 foot radius of registered offenders. Commissioner Ferreira didn’t see any fiscal impact that would trigger TRUE Commission involvement, but the CPACs may be interested in the issue.
Commissioner Ferreira expressed his philosophical disagreement with city government extending financial incentives to recruit/retain/expand private businesses in Jacksonville as not being a core function of government and felt that the TRUE Commission might have a role to play in tracking the compliance with and success of those agreements. Commissioner Henry asked about the City’s oversight and tracking of the outcome of incentive packages. Jeff Clements explained that the majority of the City’s incentive offers are in the form of local matches to state Qualified Targeted Industry (QTI) grants (employment- based) and Recapture Enhanced Value (REV) grants that rebate a portion of property taxes paid (capital investment-based). There are other programs (infrastructure assistance grants, façade improvement grants, etc.) that are more cash based. Mr. Ferreira expressed an interest in the City developing a web site that in a clear and easy-to-access format by which citizens could easily track disbursements for incentives.
2017-665 (replacing specific fees throughout the Ordinance Code with links to a fee web page on the City’s web site) – Jeff Clements explained the rationale for removing specific dollar amounts from the Code and inserting links to a web page that can be updated annually without the need to amend numerous Code sections. 

Commissioner Ferreira expressed concern about how well the City collects outstanding liens in a timely manner. 
Meeting adjourned: 3:02 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief - Council Research Division    Posted 10.5.17   6:00 p.m.
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